CABINET MEETING
13th November, 2002

Meeting commenced:
  9.32 a.m.
"
ended:
10.36 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Lancaster, Lea, Mann, Memory, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner
239.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 30th October, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

240.
TRADING STANDARDS SERVICE DELIVERY PLAN
Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Environmental Services, submitted the Trading Standards Service Delivery Plan which had been produced to meet the requirements of the National Performance Framework for Trading Standards services, produced by the Department of Trade and Industry.

The plan contained information about

· The Aims, objectives, and core responsibilities of the service and how they fitted in with the objectives contained in the Council’s Pledges and also the Community Plan.

· The organisation of the service and its partnerships and relationships with other services.

· An assessment of stakeholder needs and expectations and the extent of local awareness of the service providers.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Trading Standards Service Delivery Plan be approved.

241.
PFI SCHEME: BOLTON AND SALFORD MAGISTRATES’ COURT
Councillor David Lancaster, Lead Member for Crime and Disorder Cross Cutting issues, submitted a report on the current situation regarding the provision of a new Magistrates’ Court in Salford including the preferred location of the westerly side of the Civic Centre, along Partington Land and including all or parts of the existing lawned areas, bus turn round, Civic Centre Car Park, Elmstead, NHS Clinic, Police Sub divisional headquarters and Ambulance Station.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the report be noted; and that delegated authority be granted to the Lead Members for Crime and Disorder Cross Cutting issues and for Corporate Services to approve all procedural matters relating in the PFI Project.

(2) THAT approval, in principle, be given to the site as set out in 

paragraph 4.2; and that the Director of Development Services pursue all architectural and ownership issues as a matter of urgency.

(3) THAT the funding arrangements be approved.

(4) THAT the Head of Law and Administration be approved as a 


Project Board Member.

(5) THAT the Head of Finance and the Assistant Director of 


Development Service be approved as Project Team members.

(6) THAT a further progress report be submitted within three months.

(7) THAT approval be given to the Council meeting its share of the 


preparatory costs estimated at £23,000.

242.
2001 CENSUS AND ONS MID YEAR POPULATION ESTIMATES
Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Development Services, submitted a report containing details of the first 2001 census population counts published on 30th September, 2002, and highlighted concerns of under enumeration in Salford and nationally.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the Statistical Information Group (SIG) be instructed to undertake an evaluation of 2001 Census response in Salford using available locally held data sources.

(2) THAT dependent upon the outcome of (1) above, the City Council 

make representations to the Office of National Statistics with regard to the estimated levels of 2001 Census under count in Salford.

(3) THAT the City Council make representations to the Treasury/ 

ODPM regarding the impact of Census under count, previous over estimation, and population decline on local service provision and efforts to secure urban regeneration within the main metropolitan areas including Manchester and Salford, and that any future adjustment made to the 2001 mid year estimates and the regional and local distribution of population should not be to the further detriment of the main metropolitan areas.

243.
APPLICATION UNDER SECTION 31 OF THE HEALTH ACT 1999 TO POOL THE FUNDS FOR ADULT DRUG TREATMENT IN SALFORD AND FOR THE DRUG ACTION TEAM TO BE LEAD COMMISSIONERS
Councillor Peter Connor, Lead Member for Community and Social Services, submitted a report on the funds that were available to Drug Action Teams (DAT’s) for treatment services and comprised new monies available via CSR 2000 and the existing mainstream budgets managed within the PCT and Community and Social Services Directorate under pooled budget arrangements.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval, in principle, be give to proceed with the Section 31 application.

244. CONSULTATION PAPER ON THE DELEGATION OF RESOURCES FOR ADDITIONAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS (AEN) AND SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS (SEN)
Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a consultation document on proposed funding formula arrangements for devolving SEN budgets to schools and reducing the reliance on statement of SEN to access funds.

RESOLVED:
(1)
THAT the consultation documents, as now submitted, on the delegation of resources, be approved.

(2) THAT a further report be submitted in January, 2003, containing 

(a) feedback from the consultation process and (b) recommendations on the delegation proposals.

245. ESTABLISHMENT OF A SCHOOLS FORUM
Councillor Keith Mann, Lead Member for Education, submitted a report containing proposals to establish a Schools Forum as required under the Schools Standards and Framework Act 1998 (as amended by the Education Act 2002), containing a proposed constitution therefor.

RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed Constitution be approved for submission to the Schools Forum; and that Council representative on the Forum be nominated by the Lead Member for Education.

246.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(2) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item of business on the grounds that it involves the likely disclosure of confidential information.

247.
COMPREHENSIVE PERFORMANCE ASSESSMENT

(The Chairman indicated that he had agreed that this item, which had not been included in the agenda for the meeting, should be considered as a matter of urgency by reason of special circumstances i.e. it had arisen since the agenda was produced and it was appropriate for it to be reported to the Cabinet at the earliest opportunity)


The Chief Executive provided an update on the Comprehensive Performance Assessment process.
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